
Secretary for Home Affairs expresses
deep sorrow at passing of Mr Choi
Park-lai

     The Secretary for Home Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-wah, today (July 26)
expressed deep sorrow over the passing of Mr Choi Park-lai and extended his
deepest condolences to Mr Choi's family.

     Mr Lau said, "Mr Choi was a leading traditional Chinese almanac expert
and has played a pivotal role in promoting Chinese culture. We thank him for
his contributions to the traditional Chinese almanac. His passing was a great
loss to the cultural sector."
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